

Đề thi thử vào lớp 6 môn tiếng Anh trường THCS Đoàn Thị Điểm số 3

1. **Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.**
 - A. father
 - B. reuse
 - C. better
 - D. bigger
2. **Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.**
 - A. control
 - B. complain
 - C. centre
 - D. complete
3. **Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.**
 - A. visits
 - B. happens
 - C. clears
 - D. seems
4. **Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.**
 - A. baby
 - B. novel
 - C. picture
 - D. remind
5. **Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.**
 - A. powerful
 - B. interesting
 - C. exciting
 - D. difficult
6. _____ my friend was busy, he joined my party last night.
 - A. Since
 - B. Although
 - C. Despite
 - D. Because

7. **Ann couldn't go to my birthday party last night because she had to _____ her younger sister.**

- A. look after
- B. look at
- C. look for
- D. look up

8. **Family members _____ live apart and always try to be home at 'Tet'.**

- A. who
- B. which
- C. whom
- D. they

9. **It is often hot _____ July, so I can't sleep well at night.**

- A. at
- B. in
- C. on
- D. for

10. **Ha Noi is a very beautiful city which is in _____ North of Viet Nam.**

- A. an
- B. a
- C. X
- D. the

11. **He _____ to sell the painting for months, but nobody wants it.**

- A. has tried
- B. tried
- C. does try
- D. has try

12. **If he _____ to the stadium on time, he will meet the player he admires.**

- A. came
- B. will come
- C. would come
- D. comes

13. Tet is a time for families to clean and _____ their homes.

- A. celebrate
- B. make
- C. decorate
- D. receive

14. Today, many medicines _____ from plants. They are good for people's health.

- A. made
- B. is made
- C. are made
- D. make

15. *After finishing the duty at the company at 6 p.m.*

Anna: "Shall we eat out tonight?"

Jane: " _____ "

- A. It is very kind of you to invite me.
- B. You are very welcome.
- C. That's a great idea.
- D. That's understandable.

16. *Complete the sentence by changing the form of the word in capitals.*

Last week, they me to their garden party. (INVITE)

17. *Complete the sentence by changing the form of the word in capitals.*

Thanks to the of medical science, people nowadays live longer than they used to. (DEVELOP)

18. *Complete the sentence by changing the form of the word in capitals.*

Fresh fruit and vegetables play an important part of a diet. (HEALTH)

19. *Complete the sentence by changing the form of the word in capitals.*

The teacher has such a voice that her students listen to her attentively. (LOVE)

20. *Complete the sentence by changing the form of the word in capitals.*

Mr. Huy is a careful driver. He drives (CARE)

21. *Choose the underlined part that needs correction.*

She is very good at English, doesn't she?

- A. is

- B. good
- C. at
- D. doesn't she?

22. *Choose the underlined part that needs correction.*

My Mum dislikes to watch sports but my Dad does.

- A. My
- B. to watch
- C. sports
- D. does

23. *Choose the underlined part that needs correction.*

I don't mind get up early and doing morning exercise.

- A. don't
- B. get
- C. early
- D. doing

24. *Choose the underlined part that needs correction.*

I wish my father doesn't have to work hard every day.

- A. my
- B. doesn't
- C. work
- D. hard

25. *Choose the underlined part that needs correction.*

It was really excited for them to see their idol in person.

- A. was
- B. excited
- C. to see
- D. in person

26. Read the text and choose the best answer to fill in the blanks.

The airport man

Yesterday Ahmed (0) **left** his home for the first time in eleven years. But his home is a very unusual one - he has 1.....the last eleven years living in an international airport. Ahmed had no

family in his own country, so eleven years ago he set off to search 2.....his sister who lived in Scotland. He hadn't heard from her for 3....., but he had an old address. He never 4.....Scotland, however, because while he was 5.....for a connecting flight, all his documents 6.....stolen and he had to ask for new ones. 7..... he had nowhere to go, he stayed in the airport. After a 8.....weeks, he was still there. He became 9.....as "Sir George" and all the airport staff liked him. Eleven years 10.....his documents arrived and he was free to go. But he no longer wanted to!

- | | | | |
|---------------|--------------|--------------|-------------|
| 1. A. spent | B. used | C. passed | D. taken |
| 2. A. at | B. from | C. for | D. to |
| 3. A. 3 times | B. long | C. years | D. ever |
| 4. A. reached | B. got | C. travelled | D. arrived |
| 5. A. sitting | B. waiting | C. booking | D. thinking |
| 6. A. have | B. were | C. are | D. had |
| 7. A. even | B. although | C. as | D. if |
| 8. A. several | B. few | C. many | D. little |
| 9. A. known | B. told | C. called | D. said |
| 10. A. next | B. following | C. later | D. since |

Read the following passage then choose the best answer to each question below.

Lake Vinney

My favorite place for watersports is Lake Vinney, but it has only existed since 1975; when the valley was filled with water to provide electricity. Under the water is the village, Vinnthorpe. Last week I talked to Pat Smithers, who runs a shop on the edge of the lake and looks after the huge car park. She gets up early to travel to her shop to sell newspapers and food and doesn't finish work till late because of the car park. She said drowning the village was the best thing that ever happened, as it brought a lot of business to the area, and the number of visitors from all over the country continues to increase, especially as there is a new road which means it is easier to get to. When I asked people enjoying the watersports, they said they never thought about drowned houses and streets. When I spoke to some people sitting in the cafe overlooking the lake, I was surprised to find they still get angry about what happened. They used to live in Vinnthorpe and were moved to other places in the area, among them thirty children who are now middle-aged, but they still miss

the village. They say that nobody asked them what they wanted - they were told one day that everything was decided. They were separated from their friends and had to get buses to new schools instead of walking there together. It is a shame that these people lost their homes, and I hope something similar never happens again in the future. I would miss the watersports if they weren't there, however, and I must say that I hadn't ever thought about what was under the water until last week.

27. What is the writer trying to do?

- A. describe what people think about the drowned village.
- B. persuade people to take up watersports on Lake Vinney.
- C. discuss what might happen to Lake Vinney in the future.
- D. explain why people like living by Lake Vinney.

28. What do we learn about Pat Smithers?

- A. She lives beside the lake.
- B. She used to live in Vinnthorpe.
- C. She often visits the area on holiday.
- D. She earns her living near Lake Vinney.

29. What do we find out about Lake Vinney?

- A. It attracts tourists from abroad.
- B. There are lots of houses on the banks.
- C. More people are visiting it every year.
- D. Mainly local people do watersports there.

30. What does the writer think about Vinnthorpe?

- A. He agrees with Pat Smithers.
- B. He feels sorry for the people who lived there.
- C. He thinks it should now be forgotten.
- D. He has always felt guilty about waterskiing there.

31. Which of these is an advert for Lake Vinney?

- A. Come to Lake Vinney and water-ski or sail. No ugly car parks, shops or cafes around the lake to spoil the views.
- B. Come to Vinnthorpe and stay in a hotel in the village. Enjoy the walks around the lake in complete peace and quiet.

C. Lake Vinney is perfect for all kinds of watersports. Wonderful café by the side of the lake and plenty of car-parking space.

D. Enjoy water-skiing on Lake Vinney, but leave time to visit the old village beside the lake - nothing has changed there for 30 years.

32. Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning to the first.

My room is bigger than my friend's room.

=> **My friend's room isn't**

33. Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning to the first.

I prefer doing sport to watching it on TV.

=> **I would rather do**

34. Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning to the first.

Don't leave the computer on when you leave.

=> **Turn**

35. Complete the second sentence using the word given so that it has the same meaning to the first.

We were having a happy time at the party. I didn't want to come home. (SUCH)

.....

36. Complete the second sentence using the word given so that it has the same meaning to the first.

The woman seems very lonely. Her husband and children are away. (WHOSE)

.....

37. Complete the second sentence using the word given so that it has the same meaning to the first.

It was smaller than all the other phones in the shop. (SMALLEST)

.....

38. Rearrange the words in a correct order to make a complete sentence

Play/ football/ at weekend./ sometimes/ the boys

.....

39. Rearrange the words in a correct order to make a complete sentence

Italian/ brown/ has got/ shoes./ Mark/ new

.....

40. Rearrange the words in a correct order to make a complete sentence

The manager/ his sisters/ English./ speak/ as well as/ doesn't

.....